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school council meetings. DET employees bring their 
educational expertise to school council meetings.   
 
At the beginning of each year some members of our 
school council finish their tenure. It is now time to fill 
three parent positions on the council and we are calling 
for nominations for these two year positions. 
 
If you would like to self nominate or nominate another 
parent, please collect a form from the office or request a 
form be emailed to you. Nominations must be submitted 
by 4pm Thursday 4th March. 
 
Compass Kiosk 
We have recently installed a new Compass Kiosk (iPad) 
at the office to enable the faster and more efficient           
management of student and visitor sign in/sign out        
procedures.  It is extremely user friendly and enables 
real time tracking of students and visitors entering and 
exiting the school.  This now means that if your child will 
be arriving late or leaving early from school, you will only 
need to enter the details into the Kiosk when dropping 
off or picking up your child instead of ahead of time on 
your App. We are sure you will find this system a real 
time saver. 
 
Curriculum Days 
Please note that there has been a date change for the 
Curriculum Days that were scheduled for March. The 
new dates are Monday 20th and Tuesday 21st June. 
 
Assembly 
We will be conducting an assembly on Friday 4th March 
to present our school leaders with their badges and to 
formally acknowledge and farewell Richard Lambert.  
We will hold the assembly on the basketball court at 
2.45pm and parent and carers are welcome to attend. 
 
 

Have a lovely week everyone 
 

Carly, Rachel and Annette 

 

 

 
For your information, 

School Bell Times 

 
8.55 Pre Bell 
9.00  School starts 
11.30 Recess starts 
12.00 Recess ends 
1.40 Students eat lunch in rooms 
1.50 Students out to play 
2.40 Lunch ends 
3.30  School finishes 

Thursday 

10 March 

Cyber Safety 

Incursion & Parent 

Webinar 

Monday 

14 March 

Labour Day 

Thursday 

17 March 

House Athletics 

Monday 

21 March 

School Photos 

Friday 

31 March 

Fun for Ones 

Friday 

8 April 

Last Day Term 1 

2.30pm finish 

Dear Antonio Park Families, 

 

Thankyou to our amazing parent community for attending 
parent teacher-conferences last week. Whether you     
attended face to face or via Google Meet, we had a      
fantastic turnout. Parents shared valuable information 
about their child so that teachers can create effective    
relationships with, and rigorous learning programs for, each 
individual student. Thankyou for your efforts, parents. The 
relationship that develops between the student, the parent 
and the teacher is strengthened by the sharing of          
information and by regular communication. This is a vital 
cog in the wheel of APPS’ effective learning community.  
 
Weeks 3 and 4 have seen the students settle into their 
weekly classroom timetables and routines. We have seen 
soccer incursions for the Foundation to grade 2 students, 
and District swimming sports for some senior students   
following on from the House swimming sports two weeks 
ago. Voluntary programs like choir, running club, and 
Peacemakers have begun which expand the children’s 
experiences and allow them to find passions and interests. 
Many more programs are ‘waiting in the wings’ and will be 
gradually introduced to the students.  
 
Parent Liaison Program 
As part of our School Council initiative ‘Community       
Connections’ we implement a Parent Liaison (P.L.) program 
each year, where each class has a nominated Parent   
Liaison. The P.L. liaises with the teacher to communicate 
classroom and school information to class parents and to 
create a sense of community within their class. 

Parent Liaisons enjoy communicating and are keen to  
support the collaboration within the class and the school 

community.  

We are now calling for Parent Liaison nominations. A   
Compass notice was sent out last Friday with a link to an 
Expression of Interest document. This nomination period 
finishes tomorrow so if you’re interested in becoming a 
Parent Liaison for your child’s class, please fill out the 
form.  

This is a great opportunity for you to be involved, meet 
other parents and participate in the school community via 

your class in a relaxed and social environment.  

School Council 
School councils play an important role in Victorian        
government schools. A well-informed and effective school 
council strengthens community confidence in the school 
and helps to build the school’s culture. At APPS, we have a 
hardworking and enthusiastic school council who meet 
approximately twice a term throughout the school year. Our 
school council is made up of parent members, as well as 
Department of Education and Training (DET) employees. 
Parent members bring their experience as parents at the 
school and the views of the wider school community to 
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CSEF Application 2022 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund 

If you are a current Healthcare Card Holder, you are eligible to apply for CSEF assistance.  Please fill out a CSEF form at the office as soon as 

possible. 

If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 2021, you do not need to complete an       application form this year unless there has been 

a change in your family circumstances. Your child's school will apply for the CSEF on your behalf. 

You will only need to submit an application form in 2022 if any of the following changes have   occurred: 

• new student enrolments: your child has started or changed schools in 2022 or you did       not apply at the same school in 2021 or 

• changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of   name, concession card number, or new siblings com-

mencing at the school in 2022. 
 

       Schools are able to accept and process applications up until the end of term two each year. 

Schedule 4       Notice of Election and Call for Nominations 
  
An election is to be conducted for members of the School Council of ANTONIO PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL. 
Nomination forms may be obtained from the school office and must be lodged by 4.00 pm on THURSDAY 3rd March 2022. 
  
Following the closing of nominations a list of the nominations received will be posted at the school. The terms of office,  membership categories and 

number of positions in each membership category open for election are as follows –  

  

 
 
If the number of nominations is less than the number of vacancies, a notice to that effect and calling for further nominations will be posted in a prominent 

position at the school. 
 
If more nominations are received than vacancies, a ballot will be conducted. 
 
Carly Jones 
Principal 
  

Membership category Term of office Number of positions 

Parent member From the day after the date of 

the declaration of the poll in 

2022  to and inclusive of the 

date of the declaration of the 

poll in 2024 

3 

DET employee member From the day after the date of 

the declaration of the poll in 

2022 to and inclusive of the 

date of the declaration of the 

poll in 2024. 

1 

  

  



 

 

Parent information night 

Understanding School Refusal 

 
 

• A presentation for parents who are concerned about the anxiety they are seeing in their children.  The seminar    
provides information about anxiety and strategies to manage and support children and addresses emotion         
regulation and emotional intelligence. 

https://www.whitehorse.vic.gov.au/understanding-school-refusal 

• Presented by: Michelle Graeber, Anxiety Recovery Centre Vic Age Range: 10-18 years 

• Date: Tuesday May 10 Time: 7pm Location: Online 

• Bookings: Bookings open 4 April 

FACE@APPS (Fundraising and Community Events @APPS) 
 
Being a part of FACE@APPS is a wonderful way to get involved in school     
activities with the support of school council, staff and the community. It’s also a 
great way to meet other parents and help run the fun activities that our kids 
love and enrich our school community. Please click on this link for further      
information about becoming a member and the upcoming AGM on 1 March. 
We would love to welcome new members and people keen to nominate for the 

office bearer roles!  https://faceatapps.com/815-2/  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitehorse.vic.gov.au%2Funderstanding-school-refusal&data=04%7C01%7CLeonie.Oppawsky%40education.vic.gov.au%7C42e3f2ceef6e45c4951208d9f0190f18%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C63
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffaceatapps.com%2F815-2%2F&data=04%7C01%7CLeonie.Oppawsky%40education.vic.gov.au%7C75a8b1d9796d409f00a108d9f58ee63a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637810816931634264%7CUnknown%7CTW


 



 



 

Café Antonio 
 

Café Antonio is currently open Wednesday—Friday 
For lunch orders only. 

No over the counter sales at this stage. 



 

 
MARCH 8

th
 Parents: ANXIETY – POWER HOUR for Caregivers 7:30pm 

 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/263880231877 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fe%2F263880231877&data=04%7C01%7Cantonio.park.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C502ca349b09540efa53108d9eb70d05b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637799692092181929


 



 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=844957&


 

Community  

Noticeboard 


